
 

 
 
 

1303 N. Milwaukee Avenue 
Libertyville, Illinois 60048 

847-377-7100 

January 28, 2015 
 

Attendees:  
 
Terry Cox - CCCLC Co-Chairman 
Joe Wieser Jr. - Buffalo Grove CERT 
Garry Gunther - Mundelein CERT 
John Schmidtke - Antioch CERT 
George Slominski - Highland Park CERT 
Scott Robertson - Lake County Health Department 
Jeff Baygood - SLCR CERT 
Rose Marie Domeny - Fremont CERT 
Lou Bruno - Fremont CERT 
Karen Ball - Waukegan CPA/CERT 
Dagney Yewell - Waukegan CPA/CERT 
Don Portzen - Round Lake Beach EMA/CERT 
Roger Wickersheim - Mundelein CERT 
Matthew Burleson - Waukegan Fire Department/ CERT 
Michael Jackson - LCEMA  
 
The meeting was called to order by CCCLC Co-Chairman Terry Cox at 7:07 p.m. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 

 
Introductions 
 
After reviewing the October 22, 2014 meeting minutes, with one correction of Waukegan’s CERT Class January 29, 
2015, a motion was made by Roger Wickersheim, and seconded by John Schmidtke to accept the minutes with the 
requested correction. Motion carried.  
 
County Fair 

 
Co-Chairman Cox advised that he would like to appoint Michael Schwartz, Mundelein CERT, as our Coordinator for the 
2015 Lake County Fair Event. Motion by Don Portzen; seconded by John Schmidtke to approve the appointment. Motion 
carried. 2015 Fair dates are July 29 to August 2, 2015.  It was mentioned that a representative from each group should 
attend the Fair meetings. 
 
Lou Bruno asked that we do more hands-on demonstrations this year at the Fair. 
 

Election of CCCLC Officers 

 
The Nomination Committee was appointed by Co-Chairman Cox: 

Gary Gunther-Mundelein CERT 
Lou Bruno-Fremont CERT 
Jeff Baygood-SLCR CERT 

 
It was also mentioned by the Co-Chairs that we will be reviewing the current Board Members’ listing to assess their 
involvement. 



 
    

 
 

CERT Classes 
 

• Waukegan CERT will be hosting a Class beginning January 29, 2015 on Thursday Evenings. 

• Fremont CERT will be hosting a CERT Class starting February 17, 2015 for 8 weeks on Tuesdays. 

• South Lake County Regional CERT-TBD 

• Antioch CERT-TBD 

• Mundelein CERT-TBD 
 
Lou Bruno announced that there will be a Radio Training Session on February 8, 2015. Lou is our Executive Director for 
the CERT/Emergency Preparedness Session at WRLR 98.3.  Lou mentioned that EMA Coordinator Kent McKenzie will 
be one of the upcoming Guests. 
 
Website:    http://www.emcclc.org/citizencorps 
 
Question was asked if we could get the CCCLC Meetings schedule posted on the website so it could be printed. Mike 
Jackson advised that he would forward this request to our Webmaster. 
 
Old Business: 

 
Rose Marie Domeny mentioned there is still conversation about purchasing at telephone calling system countywide. She 
advised that Fremont Township Supervisor Diana O’Kelly was interested in such a system, and that conversation had 
been with Wauconda Fire Chief Dato and Fire Chief Steingart. It appears that this type of system would cost around 
$100,000. 
 
New Business: 

 
John Schmidtke mentioned that Antioch will be hosting a Search and Rescue Class for 2015-TBD. 
Medical Reserve Corps is offering training-Contact person is Chet Splitt-csplitt@lakecountyil.gov 
Pet Sheltering Task Force meeting will be held on 2/19/2015 at Mundelein Station #1. 
 
Scott Robertson advised that there will be a Medication Dispensing Exercise with Highland Park CERT on Saturday 
March 7, 2015 from 8:00am-12:00 noon. They are looking for 40 volunteers. If interested,  please contact him.  
srobertson@lakecountyil.gov or call him at 847-377-8298.  Flyers were distributed. 
 
Good of the Order: 

 
Next meeting for the Citizen Corps Council will be held on Wednesday February 25, 2015 at 7:00PM.   
 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Submitted by Michael Jackson, 
Lake County EMA 


